BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

May 11, 2004

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, May 11, 2004, 7:00 p.m. at the Plymouth Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman

David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman



Christopher R. Lombard  



Richard J. Quintal, Jr.



Anthony R. Schena

Pamela T. Nolan, Town Manager 

Mark D. Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager

Swearing In – Larry Pizer, Town Clerk, swore in Selectman David F. Malaguti and Selectman Anthony R. Schena.  Selectman Kenneth Tavares formally congratulated both on their elections.

Reorganization of the Board of Selectmen – Selectman Schena moved to nominate Selectman Tavares for Chairman and Selectman Malaguti seconded.  Voted 4-1 in favor with Selectman Lombard in opposition.  Selectman Quintal moved to nominate Selectman Malaguti for Vice Chairman and Selectman Lombard seconded.  Voted 5-0 in favor.

PUBLIC COMMENT

The Good, the Bad and the Uugly – Vice Chairman Malaguti responded to a recent episode of the cable access show “The Good, the Bad and the UUGLY which was critical to the Selectmen of Plymouth.  Mr. Malaguti asked that before one gives criticism, one should have all the facts.

Superbowl I – Russell Canevazzi addressed the Selectmen on behalf of the Friends of Plymouth Bay House.  Mr. Canevazzi explained that he approached the Board to establish a Townhouse bowling team to raise money for the Bay House.  He explained that he was overwhelmed by their support and the contribution from the Town Employees, and therefore he would like to present a plaque to the Town Employees for their generosity. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (continued)
Chairman Tavares explained that the comments in the local newspaper criticized the Town for allowing employees to bowl during business hours.  Mr. Tavares explained that only 5 employees participated and they raised a lot of money for an excellent cause.  The Board is very proud of the employees’ efforts.

Seniors – Ms. Bobbi Fitch explained that she has been attending the Council on Aging for 5 years and has been a long time resident of Plymouth.  She and many other seniors are very disappointed in the loss of former Council on Aging Director, Kristin Andrews.  She explained that the seniors were upset because no one asked them how the decision to let Ms. Andrews go might affect them.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Ms. Pamela Nolan, Town Manager, explained that The Recreation Department held the 28th Annual Walter B. Haskell Memorial Fishing Derby at Morton Park on Saturday, May 1, 2004.  Over 30 fish were caught and 24 prizes awarded.  She thanked those Plymouth merchants, clubs and organizations that helped make the Derby possible through their generous donations.

Ms. Nolan announced that Town of Plymouth has been awarded a joint grant with the towns of Duxbury and Marshfield for tackling the issue of model stormwater bylaws.  Valerie Massard, Town Planner, advises that the grant, totaling $34,920.00, along with the three town match of $22,140 (Plymouth’s match will be in-kind) will be used to in the development of a broad-based stormwater management bylaw that incorporates the concepts and principles of lower impact development and conservation design, with flexible criteria for adoption by each town.  Ms. Nolan thanked Ms. Massard for her work in this effort. 

 XE "Licenses:Weekly List" LICENSES

UR of Plymouth MA, LLC d/b/a Pizzeria Uno Chicago Grill, The Shops at Long Pond is requesting the following licenses in conjunction with their request for an annual all alcohol restaurant license:

· Common Victualler

· Comprehensive Entertainment – Group I and III

Applying for radio and tv

· Sunday Entertainment – Radio, tv

· Early Sunday Opening – 11:00 a.m.

LICENSES (continued)

· Extension of Hours – 1:00 a.m.

· Pledge of License to Fleet Bank

Issuance of the above license is subject to approval from the Bldg. and Health Departments.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license excluding the pledge of license and Selectman Quintal seconded. Voted 5-0 approved.  Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above pledge of license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

One Day Wine and Malt 

Plymouth Community Art Center, Cordage Park, is requesting a one-day wine and malt license for an art show to be held on May 16, 2004 at 8 Vernon Street from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.

They are checking into liquor liability and will have experienced bartenders serving the alcohol.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license subject to liquor liability being obtained and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

Vehicle for Hire License

Mayflower Citiservices, Inc.

260 Ship Pond Road

Susan Adams

Applying for one (1) Vehicle Permit (Taxi) making their total three (3) vehicles.

1992 Mercury Marquis

Vehicle has been inspected by our Inspectional  Services Dept.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

Seabreeze Transportation, Inc. 

13 Eagle Hill Drive

Daniel Rowan

Applying for one (1) Vehicle Permit (Livery) making their total six (6) vehicles.

LICENSES (continued)

2001 Mercury Grand Marquis

Vehicle has been inspected by our Inspectional Services Dept.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

Common Victualler (Change of Name)

Gunther Tooties Bagel

186 Water Street

James March

Changing their name to Marche’s.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above licenses and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

Common Victualler (New)

Panera Bread

64 Long Pond Road

Mike Hamra

Issuance of the above license is subject to approval from the Building and Health Depts. 

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

Kiskadee Coffee Co.

18 Main Street

Mark Anderson

Formally Lala Java

Issuance of the above license is subject to approval from the Building and Health Depts.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

LICENSES (continued)

NSTAR 04 - 13  One petition covering the relocation of one (1) pole on Morton Pond Road.  This relocation is necessary to accommodate the new septic system that is being installed at Morton Park.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above petition and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Kids Voting – The Board approved the Town’s participation in the Kids Voting Program for 2004.  

Appointment – The Board appointed Mr. James Kimball as the Chamber of Commerce’s replacement to the Visitor Services Board.  He will be assuming the term of Mr. James Hoppensteadt who resigned two weeks ago.

Minutes - The Board approved the minutes of April 27, 2004 and May 4, 2004. The Minutes were approved 4-0-1 with Selectmen Schena abstaining.

89 Court Street – The Board declared Lot 99B, Map 17, referred to as 89 Court Street, as land no longer needed for general municipal purposes.

Purchase and Sales – The Board executed a purchase and sale agreement with Pines Trust for the Talcott Property – Article 3 of the June 1, 2004 Special Town Meeting.  It was explained that Kathleen O’Connell, Counsel for the CPC, reviewed the proposed P & S and found it to be acceptable as to form. Bill Keohan, Chairman of the CPC, explained that this P & S agreement allows the Town to keep the recommendation from Town Meeting viable until the June 1, 2004 Special Town Meeting.  Selectman Lombard abstained from executing this purchase and sale agreement as he was not able to read it prior to the meeting. 

PUBLIC HEARING – SWEET LEMONS

A public hearing was held to consider an application for a new wine and malt restaurant liquor license for Manomet Blues, LLC d/b/a Sweet Lemons, 986 State Road.

Karen and Curtis Grevenitz, owners and operators of Sweet Lemons explained to the Board that they are asking for a wine and malt restaurant license in order to be able to enhance the meals at their restaurant.

PUBLIC HEARING – SWEET LEMONS (continued)

Several individuals from the nearby neighborhood had objections to the liquor license.  Although the residents all praised the Grevenitzs for the improvements they have performed on the restaurant they felt the liquor license would compromise the safety of the neighborhood and the fairness of the individuals living there.  They explained that they want to maintain the “village concept” in that area.

Vice Chairman Malaguti asked what the hours of operation were for the restaurant.  The Grevenitzs responded they would only be open until approximately 8:30 p.m.  Chairman Tavares asked if liquor would be served without food and the Grevenitzs said that they would not serve liquor without food.  Selectman Lombard felt the residents’ concerns should be taken into consideration.

After a final discussion, the Board voted 3-1-1 to approve the license.  Selectman Lombard voted in opposition and Selectman Quintal abstained.

PUBLIC HEARING – UNO’S CHICAGO GRILL

A public hearing was held to consider an application for a new all alcohol restaurant liquor license for UR of Plymouth MA, LLC d/b/a Uno Chicago Grill, located at the Shops at Long Pond.

Mr. Richard Binder, Counsel for Uno’s, and Chris Picard, Regional Director of Operations, explained that this location will be company owned and will employ between 90 and 100 employees.  The location will have 188 seats and will not have entertainment.

Mr. Picard also explained that Uno’s is very community focused and participates in various fundraisers and little league sponsorships. 

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve this license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

PUBLIC HEARING - CABBYSHACK

A public hearing was held to consider an application for an alteration of premise for Cabbyshack, Inc. d/b/a Cabbyshack, Town Wharf.

Lisa and Cabby Brini, owners of Cabbyshack, explained to the Board that they are looking to enhance the building on the Waterfront with this additional deck.  They are looking to create a raw bar and/or sushi bar in this additional space. 

PUBLIC HEARING – CABBYSHACK (continued)

Vice Chairman Malaguti asked about the hours of operation and the Brinis answered that the deck will be opened seasonally from 11 a.m. to 12:30 a.m. They explained that they might have live entertainment but only a 2 or 3 piece Calypso or Caribbean band.

Selectman Schena moved to approve the license and Vice Chairman Malaguti seconded.  Voted 3-0-2 approved.  Selectmen Lombard and Quintal abstained.

FORECLOSURE

Edward Maccaferri, Town Treasurer, explained to the Board that his Department was asked by Ms. Betty Lovell, to vacate a foreclosure on the property located on Map 110, Lot 8B.  Ms. Lovell was a former trustee of the property.  Mr. Maccaferri responded to this request by explaining to the Board the three options available.  The first option was to retain the property and take no action.  The second option was to vacate the foreclosure upon having the Town made whole as determined by the Treasurer. The third option was to vacate the property and recommit the taxes.  Mr. Maccaferri recommended that the Selectmen choose the first option, which he felt was in the best interest of the town.

Mr. Roland Desrosiers, Counsel for Ms. Lovell, explained that allegedly fraudulent documents were created and fraudulent behavior was committed by another family member, which allowed for the foreclosure of this land.

The Selectmen listened at length and after a lengthy discussion, Selectmen Lombard moved to act on option 2 (above) and Vice Chairman Malaguti seconded.  This motion failed 2-3 with Selectmen Quintal, Schena and Tavares in opposition.  Selectman Schena moved to act on option 1 and Selectmen Quintal seconded.  Voted 3-2 approved with Selectmen Lombard and Malaguti in opposition.

OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS/LETTERS

Signs – Vice Chairman Malaguti commended the candidates for picking up their political signs very early the morning after the elections.

PDIC – Chairman Tavares asked if any action was required regarding the PDIC’s letter asking for concurrence relating to their shift to an inactive status.  Staff responded that no action was necessary.

OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS/LETTERS (continued)

Thank You – Selectman Schena responded that it is a privilege and honor to serve as Selectman in Plymouth and honored to serve in Dr. Rushforth’s place.  Selectman Schena mentioned his pleasure in the defeat of the charter.  He thanked everyone for their support, including his mother and family, and explained how he would like to see and/or create an executive committee made up of several existing committees and boards who would share their knowledge and ideas. 

Selectman Lombard moved to adjourn the meeting and Vice Chairman Malaguti seconded.  Voted 5-0 adjourned.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk  


8
8

